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June 21, 2018 

 

 

 
The Honorable Kevin Brady 

Chairman 

Committee on Ways and Means 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C.  20515 

 

Dear Chairman Brady, 

 

The American Society for Gastrointestinal Endoscopy (ASGE) offers its strong support of 

and encourages Committee approval of the “Ambulatory Surgical Center Payment 

Transparency Act of 2018” (H.R. 6138).  ASCs are important to the practice of 

gastroenterology, providing a safe, convenient and cost-effective health care site of service. 

 

The legislation does two important things to ensure that the value of ambulatory surgery 

centers (ASC) to patients and the health care system is recognized by Medicare.  First, the 

legislation adds an ASC representative to the Advisory Panel on Hospital Outpatient 

Payment.  Second, it requires the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services to disclose 

which criteria have triggered an exclusion of procedures from the ASC procedure list.  

 

We remind the Committee, however, that the gap continues to widen between Medicare 

payments for services provided in the Hospital Outpatient Department and in the ASC. 

Legislating that ASC payments should be updated annually using the hospital market 

basket index would help to stem the widening gap between HOPD and ASC payments and 

improve ASC payment predictability. In fact, pursuit of getting procedures and services 

approved for payment in the ASC setting is sometimes met with reimbursement so 

inadequate that there is no incentive for physicians to provide the service in the ASC 

setting. This does not improve patient access.  

 

ASGE applauds your commitment to advance H.R. 6138 and looks forward to continuing 

to work with you to ensure payment adequacy for services provided in the ASC.  Should 

you have any questions, please contact Camille Bonta, ASGE policy consultant, at 

cbonta@summithealthconsulting.com or (202) 320-3658. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Steven A. Edmundowicz, MD, FASGE 

President 
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